
It  WAS  A  Very  Merry
Christmas, Thank You!
Our Christmas was wonderful, thanks for asking!  Our 8 9 year
old and our 2 year old were awake first on Christmas morning,
and they crept downstairs to see if Santa came.  He did, and
surprisingly, they waited very patiently until Mom and Dad
were  ready  to  roll  out  of  bed  to  open  their  presents.  
Christmas Eve was a late night, and because we weren’t really
being pestered, we stayed in bed until about 9:45 Christmas
morning.  After that, it took A LOT of prodding to wake our
middle daughter who is 4.  Believe it or not, even telling her
to  check  if  Santa  came  didn’t  do  the  trick…   she  was
apparently tired!  Like I said, late night last night.

Finally she was awake and excited, so then the kids opened
their gifts, and they were really happy with what Santa had
picked out.  So happy, in fact, that they were really good
during the day, and we had few fights amongst the natives – a
rarity in our house.  Their favorite toys seem to be these
large  inflatable  balls  with  handles  that  they  sit  on  and
bounce.  I guess Santa didn’t realize how annoying it would be
to have 3 little girls bouncing all around the house �

So what did I get?  My husband got me a game based upon our
favorite tv show, The Office.  A good friend had gotten us
another board game (with a dvd as a big part of the game)
based upon the show, and so now we have both games – the
complete set.  I love it.  I was looking forward to playing it
all day, and it’s easy to see that the game is REALLY cool. 
It’s different than your average trivia game; lots of added
elements, making it a stand-out favorite board game.  But then
again, we feel the show is a stand-out favorite.  My husband
also got me a Snuggie – ever heard of them?  Snuggies are big
blankets with sleeves, essentially.  That way you can do many
a chore (or even fun things, like changing channels on the
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remote or blogging) while still being covered by a blanket. 
We’re waiting for mine to arrive, and once they do, they will
be an especially appreciated gift since our electric bill
doubled between last month and this month – must be all those
space heaters we were using to supplement our giant furnace
because we thought our gas bill was too high.  Just wait til
we get that bill in the mail this month… ugh.  At least it
didn’t come on Christmas Eve like I was sure it would.

So what did I get for my wonderful hubby?  It’s lame I know,
but months ago while I was still pregnant with our son, I
found a picture frame that says “I get my good looks from my
Daddy”.  I liked it immediately and bought it, and it’s ironic
that at that time, I thought we were going to have a baby girl
instead of a boy which would make more sense when it comes to
the photo frame.  But then we found out we were indeed having
a boy, and so I was able to give my husband the picture frame
with a picture of our son inside.  A good gift, but I had
wanted to get him something else.

I almost asked a friend to get something for him from me.  My
husband usually wants-for-nothing, but this year, he did spy a
few gadgets for his wish list.  Since he’s usually with me
when we’re shopping at the stores that carry the items, I was
going to ask a favor of someone to pick them up.  But alas, my
plan was foiled when I told my husband (and the captain of our
family finances) I need some money for Christmas shopping.  He
basically vetoed the idea of me getting him anything, and I
was under the impression it was mutual, that we were going to
focus on the kids this year and not get each other anything. 
But he sneakily got me some really good gifts, and I’m not
going to let this happen again – I’ll be squirreling away some
money here and there until I have enough to buy him a birthday
present in June – HA!

Hope you and yours had a very Merry Christmas!


